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City of Olmsted Falls

Minutes of a Special Council Meeting
Tuesday, April 28, 2015, at Olmsted Falls City Hall

26100 Bagley Road - Council Chambers, 7:00 p.m.

Mayor Ann Marie Donegan called the Special Meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  Roll call was conducted.  Councilmen Kathleen Fenderbosch, Jay Linn, Linda Garrity, Bob Sculac, Kevin Roberts, Terry Duncan, and Sam Pulice.  
Also Present: Gregory Sponseller, Law Director, Steve Presley, Finance Director, Mike DeSan, Asst. Finance Director, Rosann Jones, Manager Business & Community Services, and Joe Borczuch, Service Director. 
Mayor Donegan stated that the Olmsted Falls City Council will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, April 28, 2015, at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers at the Olmsted Falls Administration Building, 26100 Bagley Road, Olmsted Falls, Ohio  44138.  The purpose of this public hearing is to consider proposed Ordinance No. 10-2015 on a request by the City of Olmsted Falls to rezone land located at Columbia Road and Main Street, and being Permanent Parcel Numbers 281-19-003 through 011, 281-19-015 and 281-18-009 from its current zoning classification of P-1, “Professional Medical District” to new zoning classification of C-3, “Community Commercial District” and to afford all interested persons an opportunity to be heard on the issue.

Mr. Sponseller indicated that notice has been published as required under the Charter and ordinances of the City and actual notices were sent to persons entitled to receive notice under the codes for tonight’s public hearing.  Also, various documents have been available in the Clerk’s office for public inspection with respect to the plat, plans and related matters.  The Planning Commission at its meeting on March 11, 2015 unanimously voted to recommend approval of the re-zoning request.  In addition the Commission also recommended that additional parcels as identified in were to be included which are 281-19-012, 013, and 014.  
Mr. Pulice asked which parcels were the additions.  Mayor Donegan indicated that the additional parcels are the Community Church parcels, the request also includes Mr. Williams Wedding Chapel, as well as the parcels located next to the church and the entire length of the Jenkins Center.  Mr. Pulice indicated that the zoning will be changed from Professional Medical to Community Commercial and asked what that change would encompass, would the change leave the property open-ended.  Ms. Jones indicated that the rest of the downtown area is C-3 (Community Commercial) and if you review the code the biggest change will be retail allowance, for example a store, or an eatery and offices are permitted in both zoning classifications. 
Adjournment
Mr. Linn moved to adjourn; Ms. Duncan seconded. Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m.

Ann Marie Donegan, Mayor




Angela Mancini, Clerk of Council
